February 16, 2015

Chairman Helgevold called the regular meeting of the Wright County Board of Supervisors to order at
9:00 a.m. Members present were Watne, Rasmussen, and Helgevold.

Minutes of the previous regular meeting of February 9, 2015 were read and approved.
Approved claims for payment.

Adam Clemons, Wright County Engineer, presented the engineers estimate on the plans for the HWY 69
detour route on R65. There will be 85 patches, 3” cold and place, and then 4” over the top. The
budgeted estimate will be 1.5 million. Clemons is working with the IADOT to discuss how much of the
project they will cover due to using this as their detour during the bridge replacement on HWY 69. This
will be let in April. Motion by Rasmussen and seconded by Watne to approve the final plans for FM-
C099(81)-55-99 R-65 paving from C-25 to Belmond City Limits. Motion carries.

Clemons then presented the design for Bridge #158 located on R-65, in Pleasant Township. The engineer
is looking to use box culverts for this crossing. This is budgeted for about $450,000. Clemons plans to
hold the letting in November 2015 for construction in summer of 2016.

Motion by Rasmussen and seconded by Watne to approve the amended liquor license for Casey’s
General Store in Dows. Motion carries.

Held discussion concerning the Lightedge Phone System. No action taken at this time.

Motion by Rasmussen and seconded by Helgevold to table receiving amended Engineers report on DD
#93 and the appointing of the classification commissioners. Motion carries.

Motion by Rasmussen and seconded by Helgevold to adjourn the meeting. Motion carries.
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